 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.



SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
October 13, 2020


The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:30 pm. via virtual technology (Zoom) due to the Governor’s Executive Orders related to the pandemic of COVID-19

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:  President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley and Vice President Gary Jones and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees: Bob Bengivenga (6:36 pm),  Frank Lemos (6:35 pm), Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop and Stephanie Wolak.  
Also in attendance were:  Linda Hansen, Carmela Miller and Ken Morgan.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  since there was no flag presented, the Pledge was omitted.

President Nagel-Smiley asked that prior to the approval of the minutes she be given a moment to recognize the loss of Ray’s father. She stated that she and the Board would like to convey their sympathy on his loss and let him know that he and his family are in our prayers. Ray thanked everyone who reached out for their kind words. Ray stated it was very appreciated and comforting, so thank you all very much. President Nagel-Smiley asked Ray if he would think of how he would like to memorialize his father since it is the tradition of the Board to purchase something like a shelf or a chair in memory of a lost loved one. Linda Hansen expressed her condolences to Ray and added that she was also very sorry to hear that Annemarie’s nephew lost his infant daughter as well. Annemarie thanked her and said that it has been a rough week. 

MINUTES:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Library Meeting Minutes of September 8, 2020.

President Nagel-Smiley asked the Board if there were any questions or comments about the Library Meeting Minutes of September 8, 2020.  

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously with two abstentions, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris and Ray Rusnak.

PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Payment of Vouchers, check #13790 through #13831 totaling $71,388.57.  

Anne Troop made the motion to accept the Payment of Vouchers, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  The motion passed unanimously.

MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Treasurer Melissa Katsingris made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or concerns.  Seeing none, the motion passed unanimously.


Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any other questions or comments.  Seeing none, the motion passed unanimously.


Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Bob Bengivenga made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.  Seeing none, the motion passed unanimously.


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Bob Bengivenga.  

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments.  Seeing none, the motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

Finance and Budget:  President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions regarding the Bank Statement.  Treasurer Melissa Katsingris stated that the annual audit came in and everyone should have received it in the mail. She asked the Board to take a look at it so it can be voted on next month.  There were no other questions or comments, and the Board accepted the Bank Statement.  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that there are no other committee reports.

OLD BUSINESS:  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that initially DPW was going to paint the pergola, but after a discussion between the Capital Committee it was decided that the work would be done by professional painter Mark Sutherland. Mr. Sutherland was hired to power wash the outside of the building and offered to give us a quote for painting the pergola as well. The total cost for the power washing, mold treatment, and painting came to approximately $1000.00 which is what was budgeted in the Capital Plan for painting the pergola. 

President Nagel-Smiley stated that we all have been concerned about the drain on the front porch and explained that Lochiatto looked at it and he felt that any cutting into the cement that is on the porch might compromise its stability because he feels that there is likely steel support.  President Nagel-Smiley asked Bob Bengivenga for his suggestion.  Bob Bengivenga stated that a lot of companies in the different construction lines do not like to touch somebody else’s mistakes because that puts them in a bad situation.  Bob Bengivenga further stated that he will look into it and see what can be done.  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that as the Board knows, the Children’s Staff was commended by the NJ State Library for the library’s 2019 Hispanic Heritage Month program, but recently both Linda Hansen and she received a letter of congratulations from Senator Patrick Diegnan and added that it was very nice of him to recognize the Library.

Finally, President Nagel Smiley stated that, as the Board is aware, Vice President Jones is our representative to the Human Relations Committee and confirmed with Vice President Jones that the first meeting is on October 29, 2020.

Bob Bengivenga excused himself from the meeting at 6:52 pm


PUBLIC COMMENT:   

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Ken Morgan stated that they are trying something a little bit different with the classic movies, we are going to be showing a silent movie, it is the Lon Chaney version of “The Phantom of the Opera” and we are hoping we get a good response to it and people enjoy it.


NEW BUSINESS:  

President Nagel-Smiley stated that there is no new business. She added that Linda already explained that the Friends of the Library would be purchasing books to hand out instead of candy at the Borough’s Trunk or Treat event. 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  The motion passed unanimously. 


TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Stephanie Wolak:  It is going to be a fun month with pumpkins and Trunk or Treat.  Happy Halloween.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Have a good Halloween and continue to stay safe.
Frank Lemos:  Have a nice Halloween.  Be safe and take care of yourselves.  
Ray Rusnak:  Library grounds were winterized as far as the lawn is concerned.  We can move forward from here and hopefully everything looks great next season.
Melissa Katsingris:  Thank you to the library staff for such a quick turn around with the curbside pick-up.  Great job, your system is working well.  Happy Halloween.  Stay safe and healthy.
Anne Troop:  I think it is a great idea to give out books out for Halloween.  I hope the parents and the children think the books are a very special treat.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Happy Halloween.  We have a great staff.  The COVID numbers are going up in South Plainfield.  We meet again after Election Day.  Vote early, mail it in or drop it in the box behind Borough Hall.  Get out and vote.

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:00 pm.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Miller
Library Board Secretary
